
 

 

LPSCC 
Executive Committee Meeting 

 
Summary Minutes for September 11, 2012 
 

Introductions, Announcements, and Approval of Minutes

 
LPSCC Executive Committee Members In 
Attendance 
Judy Shiprack, Multnomah County 

Commissioner, District #3 

Lane Borg, Director, Metropolitan Public 
Defenders 

Chris Garrett, Oregon State Representative 
District 38 

Karen Gray, Superintendent, Parkrose School 
District 

Judy Hadley, Citizen Representative 

Deborah Hansen, Regional Director, Oregon 
Youth Authority 

Suzanne Hayden, Citizens' Crime Commission 

David Hidalgo, Interim Director, County Mental 
Health Services 

Amanda Marshall, U.S. Attorney 

Christina McMahan, Assistant Director, Dept. of 
Community Justice, Juvenile Services 
Division 

Susan Myers, Director, County Human Services 

Annie Neal, Domestic Violence Coordinator 

Roberta Phillip for Multnomah County Chair Jeff 
Cogen 

Chief Mike Reese, Portland Police Bureau 

Michael Schrunk, District Attorney 

Dan Staton, Multnomah County Sheriff 

Scott Taylor, Director, Department of 
Community Justice 

Judge Nan Waller, Presiding Circuit Court Judge 

 

Other Attendees 

Galina Abrams, Multnomah County IT 

Joslyn Baker, CSEC - Collaboration Specialist, 
DCJ 

Dave Braaksma, MCSO 

Doug Bray, Circuit Court Administrator 

Drew Brosh, Multnomah County Sheriff’s 
Office 

Shannon Busby, Multnomah County Budget 
Office 

Chris Clancy, Multnomah County 

Markley Drake, MCSO 

Keith Falkenberg, District 3 staff 

Sean Files, Commisioner McKeel's Office 

Jason Heilbrun, County IT - Public Safety 

Jeff Howes, District Attorney’s Office 

Neal Japport, Oregon Judicial Department 

Tess Jordan, FPD, OMF, City of Portland 

Norika Kato,  

Matthew Lashua, Commissioner Shiprack’s 
Office 

Steve March, County Auditor’s Office 

Shea Marshman, Multnomah County 
Sheriff's Office 

Ginger Martin, Department of Community 
Justice 

Clay Neal, Mayor's Office 

Alison Noice, CODA, Inc. 

Erika Preuitt, DCJ 

Bobbie Regen, Portland Public School 
Board 

Kathy Sevos, Volunteers of America 

Henry Stern, Multnomah County 
Communications 

Rod Underhill, District Attorney’s Office 

George Weatherroy, Portland Public 
Schools 

 
LPSCC Staff 
Peter Ozanne, Executive Director 

Matt O’Keefe, Analyst 

Mary-Margaret Wheeler-Weber, Executive 
Assistant
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Commissioner Judy Shiprack called the meeting to order.  
 
Announcements 
 
Representative Chris Garrett was welcomed as a new member to LPSCC’s Executive Committee. 
 
District Attorney Mike Schrunk introduced Rod Underhill as the District Attorney elect and Jeff 
Howes as the First Assistant to the District Attorney. 
 
Commissioner Shiprack reminded the group that the What Works conference will be held January 
11 and Executive Committee members should forward the names of people who should receive 
invitations to Mary-Margaret Wheeler-Weber. 
 
Peter Ozanne said that the intergovernman public safety budgeting process is moving forward; the 
workgroup  is drafting a memo for LPSCC’s approval outlining a process and next steps. 
 
The Executive Committee approved minutes from the June and July meetings. 
 
Fugitive Status Arrest Data 
Related documents at the LPSCC website: Fugitive holds data powerpoint presentation. 
 

Peter Ozanne introduced the fugitive status arrest analysis as a pilot project demonstrating the 
type of work that DSS-J enables. 
 
Matt O’Keefe, LPSCC Public Safety Analyst, presented data exploring the kinds of cases or 
charges associated with a fugitive status and their impact on the public safety system. On 
average, about 20% of daily arrests in Multnomah County are associated with a fugitive status. 
Details of the findings, which drilled down to focus on misdemeanor level-charges, can be found in 
the Power Point presentation linked above. Discussion included questions clarifying the distinct 
way in which the court views DUI’s versus open container charges, and the comment that some 
offenders who are repeatedly cited for open containers of alcohol and fail to appear for court dates 
might be more effectively served by bringing them to a facility such as the Hooper Detoxification 
Stabilization Center.  
 
Emergency Population Release Workgroup 
 
Commissioner Shiprack announced the formation of a LPSCC workgroup to examine leading 
indicators in the public safety system for emergency population releases from Multnomah County 
jails. It will include representatives from the Mayor’s Office, the Sheriff’s Office, Police Chiefs, 
Public Defenders, Circuit Court, the District Attorney, the Department of Community Justice, and 
the Citizens’ Crime Commission.  
 
Sheriff Staton said that his office will be assessing the current Capacity Management Plan that the 
Board of Commissioners approved in 2010.  
 
Communications Committee 
Related documents at the LPSCC website: Communications Committee Memo; LPSCC 
Communications Plan 2012-2013.  
 
Karen Gray, Superintendent of Parkrose School District, presented a LPSCC Communications 
Plan for 2012-2013. The Communication Committee’s recommendations for 2012-2013 include a 
focus on internal communications; holding a half-day Executive Committee retreat; directing the 
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Communications Committee to develop protocols for LPSCC’s subcommittees and workgroups to 
communicate more effectively with the Executive Committee, and to enable the Executive 
Committee to monitor and assess the effectiveness of those committees and workgroups; 
devoting time during regular meetings to critical systemic issues, and using problem-solving 
methods for meetings and work sessions. The Communications Committee recommended that 
Emergency Population Releases be the first critical systemic issue addressed by the Executive 
Committee.  
 
Commissioner Shiprack suggested that the Communications Committee’s recommendations be 
further discussed at the LPSCC retreat.  
 
Youth & Gang Violence Steering Committee 
Related documents at the LPSCC website: Youth & Gang Violence Steering Committee Action 
Plan; Organizational graphic.  
 
Roberta Phillip presented an updated Action Plan for the Youth & Gang Violence Steering 
Committee. The Steering Committee is supporting communication and coordination between 
multiple initiatives engaged in strategies of prevention, intervention, suppression and re-entry, with 
initiatives including but not limited to STRYVE, CHI, and GIFT. 
 
Consensus was given that the Executive Committee endorse the work of the Youth & Gang 
Violence Steering Committee. 
 
Next LPSCC Meeting: October 2nd, 7:30-9:00 am 
 
Questions, comments or suggestions? Contact Mary-Margaret Wheeler-Weber at mary.wheeler-
weber@multco.us, 503-988-5659 


